

# WEEKLY BOARD NOTES

# October 20, 2023

## Meeting with Mrs. Erickson - Enrichment Credits

I talked with Mrs. Heather Erickson, who recently spoke during public comment, encouraging the trustees to create a policy to accept out-of-school enrichment activities for credit. While an Idaho statute allows for this, it's primarily being utilized in small Idaho districts with limited elective and exploratory opportunities. I committed to her that our administration would look at this in addition to our current "examination for credit" activities and our planned revamp of Senior Project activities. (Mike Nelson)

## **Learning4Leading Feedback**

At the October meeting, I shared our strategic plan update, which followed our first Learning4Leading meeting of the year. Our contract with Marzano Resources allowed us to welcome Dr. Tammy Heflebower, who led our administrators in multiple activities in our pursuit to meet Level 1 High-Reliability Schools certification. Our administrative feedback was outstanding, and we'll be using this positive momentum to support the professional learning communities flourishing throughout the district. (Mike Nelson)

## Talkin' Testing Newsletter

<u>Click here</u> for the October edition of the Talkin' Testing newsletter. (Heather Somers)

### **Elementary Assessment Results**

Click the links below to view fall 2023 assessment results. (Heather Somers)
<u>Istation Summary</u>
i-Ready Diagnostic Results

## District Discipline Review Committee (DDRC) Intervention Hearings

For your information, we have held two DDRC intervention hearings in lieu of student discipline hearings so far this year. Both have been addressed properly. (Marianne Southwick)

#### **Enrollment Numbers**

Click the links below for this week's enrollment numbers, which were prepared Wednesday, October 19, 2023. (Becky Bailes)

Elementary Enrollment
Secondary Enrollment